TOWN OF TROY
BOARD MEETING

July 12, 2022

The regular Town of Troy board meeting was called to order by chairman, Jeff Lohr, at
7:30 p.m., at the Town of Troy town hall.

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by chairman, Jeff Lohr.

Roll call was taken with the following responding: Jeff Lohr, Brad Anderson, Greg
Sprecher, and Mary Zins. Absent: Lloyd E. Ballweg.

It was confirmed that the agenda was properly posted in three locations and mailed to
all board members in compliance with the open meetings law.

Anderson made a motion, seconded by Sprecher, to adopt the agenda as posted.
Motion carried 3-0.

Minutes:

Anderson made a motion to approve the June 14, 2022, minutes as presented,
seconded by Sprecher. Motion carried 3-0.

Treasurer’s Report:

Anderson made a motion approving accounts payable checks #9081-#9105 and ACH
payments totaling $202,517.17. Motion carried 3-0.

Citizen’s Comments:

There was general discussion on the recent Fourth of July parade held in Black Hawk.
Patrolman’s Report:

Patrolman, Kyle Elliott, reported on the following:

1. Three culverts have been installed on Troy Road.

2. He has completed one pass on the town roads.

3. He has used 170 hours on the leased tractor. Three hundred hours are allowed.
4. There is one more culvert to install.

Lohr stated a resident is interested in purchasing one of the used culverts. Sprecher
made a motion, seconded by Anderson, to sell the used culverts to any interested buyer for
S400/ea. Motion carried 3-0.

Business Items:

Vierbicher contacted the town clerk informing the board Rachael Holloway is leaving
their firm and being replaced by Katherine Westaby. A citizen participation plan was submitted
by Ms. Westaby for board approval. Lohr made a motion, seconded by Anderson, approving
the document. Motion carried 3-0. On July 25 at 8:00 p.m. the Plan Commission and board will
meet with the Troy citizens at the town hall for participation of updating the comprehensive
plan.

Lohr made a motion, seconded by Anderson, approving transferring $13,100 from the
capital outlay ledger account and $1,187.98 from the contingency ledger account. Motion
carried 3-0.



Board Comments:
Tonya Anderson contacted Lohr informing him HCE is interested in renting the town hall

during the farm art tour. The town clerk will contact T. Anderson regarding the fee and rental
agreement.

The board felt that due to the distance to attend the fall workshops, they would forego
attending.

The town clerk received notification from the Sauk County Treasurer’s office that a
resident’s property will be up for the sheriff’s sale if 2018 property taxes aren’t paid in full.

Sprecher made a motion, seconded by Anderson, to adjourn the meeting. Motion
carried 3-0.

Meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m.

Respectively submitted,

Mary Zins, Clerk



